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Fall 2014

Sept. 11 – Remember 9-11 Rally, 
Irvine Square Gazebo, 6 p.m.

Sept. 16 – BAHF Speaker Series, 
Trinity Anglican Church, 7 p.m.

Sept. 18 – Third Thursdays on 
Third, Downtown Beaver, most 
stores open until 8 p.m.

Sept. 20 – Heart Walk – Sponsored 
by American Heart Association

Sept. 24-28 – Vietnam Veterans 
Memorial “The Wall That Heals”

Oct. 10 – Beaver Tales Storytelling 
Event, Irvine Park Gazebo, 7 p.m.

Oct. 11 – Beaver Area High School 
All-Class Reunion

Oct. 25 – Halloween Parade and 
Hop, parade at 9:30 a.m., Hop 10 a.m. 
to noon

Nov. 2 – Daylight Savings ends

Nov. 4 – Election Day

Nov. 22 – 5 Mile Turkey Trot, 
sponsored by Big Brothers Big Sisters

Nov.  28 – Light Up Festival, 
downtown Beaver, 5-9 p.m.

On July 16, Beaver lost one of its living treasures 
with the passing of Bill Cooper. 

Born June 7, 1945 in Pittsburgh, Bill’s fi rst 
home in Beaver was at the corner of Market and Bank 
streets. Eventually his family moved out to Dutch 
Ridge Road, where he had the freedom to ride his 
beloved pony.

Bill fi rst met his future wife, Susan, when they were 
in high school. “I made sure we met,” says Susan, who 
was in the church choir with him. “I would count the number of sopranos and tenors and 
make sure that I was the soprano who sat by the tenors. He had no idea.”

Bill and Susan were married on January 20, 1968. Three months later to the day, Bill 
left for Offi cer Candidate School during the Vietnam War. 

Bill served two tours with the U.S. Navy. His fi rst duty was on an ocean going 
tug that was used for salvage operations and for towing practice targets out to sea. 
During his second tour, he was promoted to supply offi cer and coordinated underway 
replenishments for food, fuel, and ammunition. 

Bill was discharged in March 1971, and by the end of the month was working at 
Pollock’s Typewriter & Offi ce Supply, where he’d stay for the next 43 years.

Anyone who knew Bill knew that he lived to help others. “He was an exceptionally 
kind person to everyone,” says Susan. “He could be upset about something and pacing 
at the store, and then someone would come in and you’d never know it. He wanted to 
take care of you.”

Bill Cooper’s legacy is one that will live on for many years to come. Those of us who 
were lucky enough to know him are better people for it. 

“When I opened my business in Beaver, it was Bill and Susan Cooper who made 
me feel so welcome. Bill will be greatly missed in our town. He was our Chamber 
watchdog.” – JAMIE LAUGHLIN

“One of my favorite stories about Bill was how, after he had gone to college, my 
mother, Betty, asked his dad, Fred, what Bill was majoring in. He responded, “Pleasure, 
Betty, pure pleasure!” – BETH RACKLEY HESSELSON

COMMUNITY CALENDAR
Beaver Through and Through
BILL COOPER (1945-2014)

“The Collections Management 
Committee of the museum asked for Bill’s 
help on various occasions, and he was 
always so willing to help. Often he’d just 
take over the task and tell us to stay out of 
it until he was done. He just knew what to 
do and how to do it. – MIDGE SEFTON

“He was a really good guy and never 
had an unkind word to say about anyone. 
He was also fi ercely loyal. He loved his 
family and he loved Beaver.” 
– MARY ANNE PELUSO

“I will miss hearing his whistling and 
positive attitude around town!”
 – ED MCLAUGHLIN

“Many times over the years, as I drove 
down Second Street around 7 a.m., I would 
pass Bill walking at his brisk pace. There 
was always a wave and that big smile of his 
as we sent each other into the day.” 
– ART CORNELL

Bill Cooper’s 
legacy is one 

that will live on 
for many years 

to come.
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Do you have a passion for gardening? 
The Beaver Area Heritage Museum/
Log House is looking for a dedicated 

volunteer to oversee the Log House gardens at 
our River Road campus.

This is truly a pleasant place to spend 
time. The herb garden is well-established 
with a perennial fl ower garden needing little 
care surrounding the 1802 Log House. The 
vegetable garden area has excellent soil, 
is fenced, and will allow you to use your 
imagination to create our annual display!  
Lawn care is contracted separately and the site 
includes conveniently located water faucets 
supply watering needs. Funding is available 
for annual supplies. 

This is one of Beaver’s most attractive 
locales. It’s most gratifying, if you are 
engaged in tending the grounds, to meet 
with the visitors, photographers, and 
appreciative people who come by to 
enjoy the gardens.

WANT MORE DETAILS?
CONTACT MILLIE TERLIZZI, DIRECTOR OF 
VOLUNTEERS, AT MILANDALT@COMCAST.
NET OR 412-671-9500, OR JEAN LLOYD AT 
724-775-0609.

Promoting your town’s available properties is one of the easiest 
ways to let people know what your town has available and 
to help link potential businesses or business expansions 

to locations that will welcome them. You may be able to help 
bring new businesses to your downtown by simply adding a 
DowntownProperties.net link to your business’ website or 
community organization website!

DowntownProperties.net has available property listings for sale or 
lease in all participating Beaver County Main Street Network towns. 
Please visit DowntownProperties.net and consider linking the site 
to your own to help spread the word and bring potential new 
businesses to your downtown!

On March 1 of this year, Chief Fred Weigle of the Beaver 
Volunteer Fire Department passed away unexpectedly. 

Fred joined the VFD in 1957 and became chief in 1977, 
serving for 21 years until his retirement in 1998. He saw many 
changes in the fi re service during his career, but he always said the one 
thing that will never change is you have to put water on the fi re. Even 
after he retired, Fred was still responding to fi re calls, offering advice, 
support, and watching over everyone’s safety. 

Fred was well respected by all the members and those in the 
surrounding departments. His greatest satisfaction was helping people 
in the community. One of his biggest achievements was acquiring 
the property for and helping with the design of the current fi re 
department on Market Street. 

One of Fred’s proudest moments was watching his grandson 
graduate from the Fire Academy and becoming a career fi refi ghter for 
Allegheny County.  

As with all past members, we will continue to share stories about 
Fred and tell others what a great friend and leader he was as chief of 
the Beaver VFD. 

A big welcome to all the new stores in our downtown business district:

ALCHEMY SOAPS
486 Third Street
724-765-0720
 
GRANDPA JOE’S CANDY SHOP
485 Third Street
724-888-2541

PARCELS ‘N PROMOS
431 Third Street
724-987-7759
 
WAFFLES, INCAFFEINATED
453 Third Street
724-359-8895

Beaver Museum/ 
Log House in 
Search of Gardener

Help Bring New Businesses 
to Your Downtown

In Memoriam - CHIEF FRED WEIGLE
2014 PA Elections 
IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER

Welcome to the Neighborhood

Oct. 6 – Last day to REGISTER before the 
NOVEMBER election

Oct. 28 – Last day to apply for a civilian 
absentee ballot

Oct. 31 – Last day for County Boards of 
Elections to receive voted civilian absentee 
ballots 

Nov. 4 – GENERAL ELECTION

Nov. 5 – First day to REGISTER after 
November election 

Nov. 12 – Last day for County Board of 
Elections to receive voted military and 
overseas absentee ballots (must be 
submitted for delivery no later than 11:59 
p.m. on Nov. 3)

engaged in tending the grounds, to meet 

CONTACT MILLIE TERLIZZI, DIRECTOR OF 
VOLUNTEERS, AT MILANDALT@COMCAST.
NET OR 412-671-9500, OR JEAN LLOYD AT 
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Brady’s Run Park, Brighton 
Township • Open Tuesday and 
Thursday from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., 
the fi rst and third Saturday 
of every month Unloading 
assistance provided on Saturdays 
from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. Call 
724-770-2064 for more info.

By dialing 2-1-1 or by accessing the PA 
211 database, you will have access to 
information to the following health and 
human services:

• Basic human needs resources
• Physical and mental health resources
• Employment support
• Support for older Americans and persons 

with disabilities
• Support for children, youth, and families
• Volunteer and charitable donation 

opportunities

The Municipal Authority ask that you 
help our employees reading water meters 
by keeping shrubs/trees trimmed and by 
removing any obstacles from around the 
remote reader. It is diffi cult to get the 
meter reading when the access is blocked.

The sixth annual Beaver Tales 
storytelling event will take place 
on Friday, October 10. Held in 

conjunction with Beaver’s Homecoming 
Weekend, Beaver Tales internationally 
known storytellers take the stage in the 
gazebo of Beaver’s Irvine Park at 7 p.m. 
This family-friendly-fun night is happy 
to include football fans, as the Beaver 
Homecoming game is scheduled for 
Saturday.

Thanks to generous funding provided 
by the Miller Family Foundation, the 
Beaver Area Festival Committee, the 
Women’s Club of Beaver, and Dutch 
Ridge and College Square PTA’s, the 
community will once again enjoy this 
event free of charge. Rain location will 
be the College Square Gymnasium.

Hosted by the Beaver Area Heritage 
Foundation, this year’s event is sure to 

please audiences from all around the 
area. Bring a chair or blanket and join us 
for an eerie evening of family fun!

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT 
LESLIE HARE AT HARE4HOME@AOL.COM.

On Veterans Day, 1996 the Vietnam 
Veterans Memorial Fund unveiled 
a half-scale replica of the Vietnam 

Veterans Memorial in Washington, D.C. 
This memorial is designed to travel to 
communities throughout the United 
States. Since its dedication, the Traveling 
Wall, or the Wall that Heals has visited 
more than 350 communities throughout 
the nation, allowing 

millions the opportunity to see this 
amazing memorial that they may 
otherwise never have the opportunity 
to see. 

Now, thanks to the Vietnam Veterans 
of America, Beaver County Chapter 
#862 (which, by the way, is the largest 
VVA Chapter in Pennsylvania and the 
third largest chapter in the USA), Beaver 
will once again be hosting this event. 
The wall will be here from September 
24-28. The opening ceremony will be on 
September 24 at 7 p.m. in Quay Square. 
There will be various displays including 
vintage military vehicles during the 
week. The event will culminate with a 
memorial “Ride to the Wall”, allowing 
hundreds of motorcycle enthusiasts to 
replicate the ride to the wall held in 
Washington, D.C. each year to honor the 
fallen troops who served their country 
during Vietnam. Closing ceremonies will 
be conducted after the ride. 

It is with great honor that our Vietnam 
Veterans bring this memorial to the 
residents of Beaver. You will not 
want to miss the memorable 
event. For more information 
and further updates, please 
visit www.vva862.org.

Recycling

PA 211 Services

Remote Meter 
Reading Device

Beaver Tales 

Beaver to Once Again Host 
Vietnam Veterans Memorial 
“The Wall that Heals”– Sept. 24–28

Fall will be here before you know it. 
After the trees have provided us with all 
the beauty of the season, you can help 
us with leaf collection and removal. Leaf 
collection will begin October 20 and end 
November 28. Leaves are picked up each 
week according to the normal no-parking 
schedule. If you rake your leaves into 
the street before then, please rake them 
away from the curb to keep the gutters 
clean. Please remove all branches, rocks 
and other debris as damage can occur to 

our equipment. If you have leaves 
before or after the actual pickup 

times, you must take them to the 
yard waste area with your permit 

purchased at the Borough 
offi ce.

Leaf Collection
the nation, allowing 
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our equipment. If you have leaves 
before or after the actual pickup 

times, you must take them to the 
yard waste area with your permit 

offi ce.
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BEAVER COUNTY – BRADY’S RUN CENTER
Saturday, October 11, 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.
$2/gallon – Cash Only

ACCEPTABLE ITEMS INCLUDE:
Aerosol cans • motor oil • transmission fluid • antifreeze • 
brake fluid • batteries • chemistry sets • compact fluorescent 
bulbs (CFLs) • gasoline and kerosene • ammonia • drain 
openers • acid cleaners • oven cleaners • paint products • 
pesticides/herbicides • photo chemicals • pool chemicals

WE DO NOT ACCEPT:
Ammunition • appliances • bulk waste • commercial 
and industrial waste • compressed gas cylinders 

(including propane tanks) • drugs • explosives • flares 
• fluorescent tubes • leaking containers • medical 

waste (including needles) • PCBs and dioxin 
• radioactive materials (including smoke 

detectors) • tires

www.zerowastepgh.org 
www.prc.org • 412-488-7452

PENNSYLVANIA

Safely dispose of common 
household chemicals

WHAT IS THE CITIZEN’S POLICE ACADEMY? 
The Citizen’s Police Academy (CPA) is an informative, 

ten week classroom series that gives an inside look at 
the Beaver Area Police Department operations while 
discussing the principles of community policing. The 
purpose of the class is to promote a greater awareness 
and better understanding of local law enforcement’s 
continuously changing role in the community.

It is the belief of the Beaver Area Police Department 
that education is most effective in gaining understanding 
and support from the community. The CPA offers insight 
into how police officers perform their duties and how the 
department serves the community. 

MISSION OF THE ACADEMY
The purpose of the CPA is to foster better 

communication between citizens and police through 
education. The academy will create a nucleus of well-
informed citizens who possess greater insight into 
police practices and services. Graduates of the academy 
can share their knowledge and experiences with the 
community as the opportunity arises. Everyone benefits 
from enhancing citizen understanding of the role and 
function of their police department.

COURSE DESCRIPTION
Presented in a friendly, casual environment, the class 

covers a wide variety of subject areas including police 
communications, criminal law and procedures (laws of 
arrest), street crime enforcement/investigations, field 
identification, youth programs, and more. Graduates will 
receive a certificate of completion.

Instruction consists of one 3-hour class held each week, 
from 6 to 9 p.m. for a duration of 10 weeks. The instruction 
is comprehensive, covering a different area of police work 
each week.  Certified police officers, supervisors, and 
civilian instructors with particular expertise will conduct 
each topic.

REQUIREMENTS OF PARTICIPATION
• Minimum 18 years of age
• No felony convictions
• No misdemeanor convictions within one year of application
• Applicants must agree to criminal background check 

(no charge)

Applications can be picked up at the Beaver Police 
Station. Class starts September 8 and continues for 10 
weeks on Mondays from 6-9 p.m.

Beaver Area Police 
Department Citizen’s 
Police Academy

Vintage typewriters from the collection of Valentine J. 
Brkich on display at the Beaver Area Heritage Museum 
as part of their “Beaver Collects” exhibit, which 
highlights the unique and eclectic treasures of local 
collectors from right here in our own neighborhoods. 
The exhibit runs through December.
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Columbia Gas of Pennsylvania is 
replacing natural gas distribution pipes 
across the state of Pennsylvania. In 2014 

alone, Columbia Gas will invest $188 million 
in the Keystone 
State, with $145 
million being 
dedicated to our 
infrastructure 
replacement. 
Beaver 
Borough is one 
of the many 
communities 
that will 
benefi t from 
the Company’s 
aggressive 
replacement 
program this 
year. 

June of 
2014 launched 
a $620,000 
pipeline 
improvement 
project in Beaver 
Borough, Beaver 
County. Columbia 
Gas is currently in the midst of replacing 
approximately 2,340 feet of existing steel 
pipe with state-of-the-art plastic pipe along 
Third Street, Dravo Avenue, Corporation 
Street, Navigation Street, and Buffalo 
Street. This new pipe will enhance the 
reliability of natural gas service in the 
Borough.

As part of the mainline replacement, 
83 customers will directly benefi t from 
customer service line replacements and 
upgrades. These customers receive face-
to-face notifi cation prior to the start of the 
project and will be notifi ed again prior to 

any temporary gas interruptions. 
Weather permitting, the entire project 

including restoration work is expected 
to be completed by the beginning of late 

Fall. Columbia’s restoration policy and 
commitment to the community is we will 
restore property to its original condition in 
accordance with local government standards. 

At Columbia Gas we see our pipeline 
replacement program as an investment 
in the communities we serve. For more 
information on the Company’s existing 
infrastructure improvement projects, 
visit www.ColumbiaGasPa.com and click 
on Infrastructure Upgrade then “Are 
You Working in My Community” under 
Community News.

Beaver’s Code Enforcement 
Committee is working on 
a draft ordinance similar 

to those in effect in other towns 
throughout the state including 
Beaver Falls, Berwick, and 
Patterson Township. These 
ordinances are intended to (1) 
ensure the fi tness and safety 
of rental units for occupancy, 
(2) help preserve the quality of 
housing stock in the community 
and to prevent housing blight, 
(3) ensure that municipal offi cials 
can reach the owner or manager 
of a rental unit if there are 
problems with the unit itself or 
with its occupants, and (4) aid 
law enforcement in dealing with 
problem tenants.

Once the Committee has 
developed a fi rst draft for 
circulation, copies will be 
disseminated to interested parties 
including landlords for review 
and comment. In addition, the 
Committee will hold a number 
of public comment meetings 
while the initial circulation 
draft is reviewed and revised. 
At the end of this process, the 
Committee will submit the 
revised draft to council for further 
review, comment and ultimately 
consideration. This process will 
take a number of months.

Beaver’s Code 
Enforcement 
Committee 
Developing a 
Draft Rental 
Registration 
Ordinance

Helping Beaver Borough 
Residents Stay Warm In Winter

Th e map shows an overview of the Columbia Gas infrastructure upgrade in 
Beaver Borough. Th e red indicates the streets and area where the Company will 

fully replace the mainline and customer service line. Th e purple indicates 
where minimal construction will take place to upgrade existing facilities.  

Beaver Area School District 
residents who are age 62 or older 
are eligible to receive a Senior 

Citizen Pass valid for free general 
admission to district football games, 
basketball games, and concerts.

To verify age and obtain a pass, the 
resident must show a birth certifi cate, 
driver’s license, or Medicare card. 

Passes are valid as long as residency is 
maintained in the Beaver Area School 
District and do not need to be renewed 
each year.

 Passes may be obtained at the Fort 
McIntosh Building, Administration 
Offi ce, 855 Second Street. (Offi ce 
Hours: 7:30 a.m. to 4 p.m.)
www.basd.k12.pa.us/SeniorCitizenPasses.aspx

Senior Citizen Passes
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The Beaver Police Department wants to warn the 
community about a rise in telemarketing scams and 
identity theft. Fraudulent telemarketers often look for 

seniors to prey upon since they are likely to have retirement 
savings, good credit, and the time to talk on the phone. Many 
telemarketers are very aggressive, persuasive, and intimidating. 
Keep in mind: if it sounds too good to 
be true, it probably is. You have 
the right to refuse calls from 
telemarketers. Just say “no” and 
hang up the phone. Note: Often 
a person who has sent money to 
a fraudulent telemarketer will 
continue to get telemarketing 
phone calls. Fraudulent 
telemarketers have been known to 
sell lists of easy targets to other scammers 
placing those victims at risk for further abuse.

Beware: As a common rule, never buy anything over the 
phone unless you initiated the call.

IDENTITY THEFT
One of the fastest growing frauds – identity theft – can be 

fi nancially and emotionally devastating. The identity thief 
attempts to obtain your personal information, such as your 
birth date, credit card and social security numbers. With this 
information, the imposter can assume your identity and establish 
credit or bank accounts in your name. Seniors can be victimized 

by unscrupulous caregivers or others who can steal mailed 
credit applications and fraudulently use them and other personal 
information to make purchases or borrow money.

PROTECT YOURSELF
Shred all unwanted mail as soon as it is received, particularly 
unsolicited credit applications.

Have mail delivered to the post offi ce box and have 
it picked up on a regular basis. Never leave mail 

out for pick-up. Thieves can steal your 
mail and gain access to your personal 
identifi cation information, including 
bank account numbers. They also can 
tamper with personal checks, altering 

them in order to steal your money.  
Be careful about giving out personal 

information, including your address, social 
security number, or bank account numbers. 

Provide this information only when absolutely necessary and 
only to a business or agency you know to be legitimate. Avoid 
giving out this in information on sweepstakes application cards, 
commercial surveys, or over the Internet. Immediately report 
identity theft to the Beaver Police Station.

Thank you.
Beaver Police Department
Non-Emergency – 724-773-6709
If you have an emergency, call 911.

Important Message from the Beaver Police Department

FALL FUNDRAISER 2014 | NOV. 1, 6:30-8:30 P.M.
This year’s theme is “Persons of Interest.” The fundraiser 

will feature a Silent Auction, raffl ed baskets and items, as 
well as a Knit Shop and Boutique. Light refreshments will be 
served. Cost is $12 if purchased ahead of time and $15 the 
day of the sale. To participate or attend, please contact Beaver 
Library at 724-775-1132 for details.

SPECIAL FALL PROGRAMS
Author Stephen Mulligan, from Moon Twp., will present a 

free program, “The History of Three Rivers Stadium and Mellon 
Arena”, on Monday, September 8 at 6:30 p.m. Mulligan is the 
author of Were You There?: Over 300 wonderful, weird, and wacky moments 
from Pittsburgh’s Three Rivers and Mellon Arena, which is part of the 
library’s collection.This program is sponsored by the Friends of 
the Library.  

Author Joseph Max Lewis, from Chippewa will discuss his 
book, The Diaries of  Pontius Pilate, on Monday, October 6 at 6:30 
p.m. The program is free and will include a question and answer 

session as well as a book 
signing. This book, as 
well as his other book, 
Separation of  Church and 
State, are both part of the 
library’s collection. This program is also 
sponsored by the Friends of the Library.  

“Sevdalinka: A Musical Tour of Bosnia” by Mensura  Berberovic 
will be presented on Thursday, November 6 at 1 p.m. This 
program is possible thanks to a grant from the Pennsylvania 
Humanities Council. Drawn from Turkish, Greek, Slavic and 
German traditions, sevdalinka is a ballad form unique to Bosnia. 
Performing in traditional dress, Mensura shares photos and 
Bosnian artifacts to dramatize the music. The presentation also 
includes a look at how Bosnian women’s lives have changed due 
to Islam, communism, secularism and the Bosnian genocide.

All programs will be held in the Community Room of the 
Beaver Area Memorial Library. They are free, but space is 
limited, so please call 724-775-1132 to RSVP. 

Beaver Area Memorial 
Library News

BB_Fall2014.indd   6 8/20/14   10:22 AM



www.BeaverPA.us Borough of Beaver Page 7

Beaver Borough is now officially on the 
Twittersphere! Follow us on Twitter 
today at @BeaverBoroughPA for 

updates on what’s going on around town.

Tweet! Tweet!

Colonel Richard P. Roberts was born June 6, 1820, in Beaver County. He 
pursued a career in law and took to the bar in 1848. Eventually, he was 
appointed to the position of District Attorney of Beaver County. 

On May 1, 1851, Roberts married Caroline Henry and they had three children, 
but only Emma, born in 1854, made it past infancy. Tragedy struck again when 
Caroline died on Feb. 4, 1862. 

After the failed Peninsula Campaign in the Civil War in 1862, Lincoln called 
for the recruitment of 600,000 men. Roberts singlehandedly recruited 300 
hundred Beaver County men who joined with recruits from Mercer, Green, and 
Washington Counties to form the 140th Division. 

Roberts was voted Colonel of the regiment and on May 1, 1863, the 140th 
fought at the battle of Chancellorsville in Virginia. Defeated, the Union Army 
retreated across the Rappahannock River to safety. The brutal battle made 
Roberts gravely ill and he was sent away on medical leave. While he was gone, 
orders came to pursue Gen. Lee, who was headed towards Pennsylvania. Roberts 
immediately departed the hospital and rejoined his regiment in Maryland.

The Union Army met the Confederates at the Battle of Gettysburg on July 
2, 1863. While holding Stony Hill at the Battle of the Wheatfield, Roberts was 
recorded saying, “My brave boys, you are upon your native soil, your own 
Pennsylvania. Drive back the Rebel invaders!”  The 140th charged, helping the 
rest of General Caldwell’s men hold Stony Hill. It was during this charge that 
Roberts fell at 6 p.m., with sword in hand, only 20 feet from where a monument 
to the 140th stands to this very day. Had the 140th division under General 
Caldwell not been at Stony Hill, the battle of Gettysburg might have ended very 
differently. 

Col. Roberts’ courage and sacrifice will long be remembered in the hearts of 
the men and women of Beaver County. 

Written by Geneva student Becky Gil

History Corner
COLONEL RICHARD P. ROBERTS (1820-1863)

Thursday, October 9, is the date for the next free bus trip for WWII and 
Korean War Veterans to visit their memorials in Washington D.C. This is a 
one-day trip leaving early and returning between 8:30-9:30 p.m. Departure 

points are Beaver, North Hills, Green Tree and Monroeville.  Box lunch and 
dinners are provided as well as snacks and drinks. There is a registered nurse 
on each bus as well as a number of volunteers. Wheelchairs are also available if 
needed. For more information or to make a reservation, call 724-709-3614. All 
donations are gratefully accepted so the trip can be free to the veterans. Please 
make checks payable to: “WWII Memorial Bus Trip” and mail to: ESB Bank, 
701 Corporation St., Beaver, Pa. 15009  Attn: Paula.  We regret that seating is 
reserved for veterans only, so we cannot accommodate family, friends or spouses.

Veteran Bus Trip to Washington D.C.

The Beaver Area Heritage Museum 
—an all volunteer organization—is 
having a very active summer. Just 

a few of the activities that have taken 
place or are scheduled are related to the 
Education component of the Museum. 
Approximately 450 first and third 
graders attended the field trips that were 
coordinated by Marge Carver Stuck and 
her corps of volunteers.

The Museum garden is flourishing with 
an abundance of beautiful flowers and 
wonderful vegetables with plantings that 
would have been available during the 
time of the Log House families. Jean Lloyd 
tends her 1802 garden daily to maintain its 
beauty and originality.

The exhibits have rotated through a 
series of collections from Beaver Area 
residents and their interests over the past 
several months and Director Eileen Rillo 
and her committee is planning a few more 
surprises for the remainder of the year.

Diana Neel has accepted an appointment 
to the Board of Trustees and will be 
working as a liaison with the Passenger 
Station Committee.

The Collections Management Committee 
members under the direction of Midge 
Sefton have catalogued 30,200 artifacts into 
the data base at the Museum. This number 
does not include those related to the Loan 
from the Michael Baker Corporation that 
includes records and artifacts from the 
early 1940’s until the end of 2013. A group 
of Baker retirees is working under the 
direction of Chuck Snitger to catalog those 
artifacts.  The Collections Management 
Committee also works with Geneva College 
to teach interns who have an interest in 
History.  To date there have been 8 interns 
and we are looking forward to hosting 
another intern during the fall semester.

There are many groups that have rented 
the Log House for events or taken private 
tours through the Museum and Log House.

If you are interested in joining this 
fine group of volunteers, please contact 
a member or go to the web site www.
beaverheritage.org.

Beaver Area  
Heritage Museum  
is alive and well
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BEAVER BOROUGH NEWSLETTER

Your Borough Leadership

Borough of Beaver
469 Third Street
Beaver, PA 15009

Beaver Borough Council Members
Walter McDermott – Ward 1

James Perini  – Ward 1

Patrick Sims – Ward 1

Alexander Andres –  Ward 2

J. Lauson Cashdollar – Ward 2

Jarrod Thomas – Ward 2

Daniel Deceder – Ward 3

Michael Deelo – Ward 3

Ron Embaugh – Ward 3

Adam Rathbun, Borough Manager 724-773-6700

Chuck Copeland, Director of Operations 724-773-6700

Mayor Thomas Hamilton 724-773-6701

Solicitor John Petrush 724-775-8600

Borough Offi ce
469 Third Street
724-773-6700
Offi ce hours:  Monday – Friday, 8 a.m. – 4 p.m.

Meetings
(All meetings are held in the Beaver Municipal Building, 469 3rd Street. 
Check beaverpa.us for dates and times.)

• Beaver Council, 2nd Tuesday of the month at 7 p.m.

• Shade Tree Commission, 4th Monday of the month at 7 p.m. 

• Planning Commission, 3rd Monday of the month at 7 p.m.

• Business District Authority, 4th Wednesday of the month at 8:30 a.m.

• Civil Service Commission (meets as needed)

• Zoning Hearing Board (meets as needed)

Call For News
The Beaver Borough Newsletter is a great way to share good news with your 
neighbors. If you have information about an upcoming non-profi t or charitable 
event, or if you have an idea for a story, please email it to valbrkich@gmail.com.

Next issue: September 2014
Submission deadline: July 15, 2014Stay Informed 
with Beaver Alerts
Beaver Alerts provide timely information on Borough 
events and news including the quarterly newsletter. 
Sign up today at beaverpa.us.
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The Beaver Borough Newsletter is published by the  

Education and Special Services Committee  
of Beaver Borough Council 

 

Editor: Valentine J. Brkich, valentinebrkich.com 
 

Printing: Alessa Yanssens, RSVPInk.com 

Beaver Borough Council Members 
Walter McDermott – Ward 1 
Luke Berardelli – Ward 1 
Patrick Sims – Ward 1 
Jarrod Thomas –  Ward 2 
J. Lauson Cashdollar – Ward 2  
Kathryn Nestor – Ward 2 
Daniel Deceder, President of Council – Ward 3 
Michael Deelo – Ward 3 
Shirley Sayers – Ward 3 
 

Manager Chuck Copeland 724-773-6700 
Mayor Thomas Hamilton  724-773-6701 
Solicitor John Petrush   724-775-8600  

Your Borough Leadership 
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Borough of Beaver 
469 Third Street 
Beaver, PA 15009 
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Call for News 

The Beaver Borough Newsletter is a great way 
to share good news with your neighbors. If you 
have information about an upcoming non-
profit or charitable event, or if you have an 
idea for a story, please email it to Valentine 
Brkich at valbrkich@gmail.com.  

Next issue: May 2013  
Submission deadline: March 15, 2013 

Borough Office 
469 Third Street 
724-773-6700 
Office hours:  Monday – Friday, 8 a.m. – 4 p.m. 
 

Meetings (held in the Beaver Municipal Building, 469 3rd Street) 
 Beaver Council, 2nd Tuesday of the month at 7:00 p.m.  
 Shade Tree Commission, 4th Monday of the month, 7 p.m. 
 Planning Commission, 3rd Monday of the month, 7 p.m. 
 Business District Authority, 4th Wednesday of the month, 

8:30 a.m. 
 Civil Service Commission (meets as needed) 
 Zoning Hearing Board (meets as needed) 

Stay Informed 
 

Beaver Borough is considering moving the newsletter to an 
electronic format in 2013. If you’d like to continue receiving the  

newsletter via e-mail, please sign up at:  
 

BeaverPa.us 
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